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LOK SABHA 
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TO BE ANSWERED ON 12.07.2019 
 
 

Amendment in Biological Diversity Act, 2002 
 
 
*296. SHRI REBATI TRIPURA: 
 SHRI SANTOSH KUMAR: 
 

Will the Minister of ENVIRONMENT, FOREST AND CLIMATE CHANGE be 
pleased to state: 
 

 

(a) whether the Government proposes to amend the existing Biological Diversity Act, 
2002 to make it more pro-public and eco-friendly in near future, especially for the 
North-Eastern region; 
 

(b) if so, the details thereof;  
 

(c) if not, the reasons therefor; and 
 

(d) the time-frame for the proposed amendments in the aforementioned Act? 
 

 
A N S W E R 

 
 
MINISTER  FOR ENVIRONMENT,  FOREST AND CLIMATE CHANGE  
(SHRI  PRAKASH  JAVADEKAR)  
 
(a) to (d) A Statement is laid on the Table of the House.  

 

 

******** 

  



 

Statement referred to in reply to parts (a) to (d) of Lok Sabha Starred Question No. 296 
to be answered on Friday, the 12th July, 2019 on ‘Amendment in Biological Diversity 
Act, 2002 raised by Shri Rebati Tripura and Shri Santosh Kumar.  
 
 (a) to (d) The Biological Diversity Act, 2002 enacted in pursuance to the Convention 
on Biological Diversity to which India is a Party, is aimed at conservation of biodiversity, 
sustainable use of its components, and fair and equitable sharing of benefits arising from the 
use of these resources, also known as access and benefit sharing (ABS).  The Act extends to 
the whole of India, including the North East region.  Further, the Act provides for State 
Governments to make rules for carrying out the purposes of the Act. 

The Act is implemented through a three-tiered institutional mechanism, namely 
National Biodiversity Authority (NBA) at the national level, State Biodiversity Boards at 
the State level, and Biodiversity Management Committees at the local body level. 

 
  Under the Act, Biological Diversity Rules were notified in 2004, and Guidelines on 
Access and Benefit Sharing notified by NBA in 2014.  The ABS Guidelines are in the 
process of revision by NBA, based on the experience gained so far and consultations with 
stakeholders.  The draft of the revised ABS Guidelines prepared by a Committee constituted 
for this purpose was posted on NBA’s website on 24.4.2019 for public comments. The next 
steps inter alia include : examination of the comments received, consultations with 
stakeholders, and requisite approvals.  The revised Guidelines on ABS are expected to be 
notified within a year. 
 

 

******** 

  


